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On December 12, 2022, at approximately 9:25 PM, the Hollis Communications Center was
contacted by the Derry NH Police Department in regards to a stolen vehicle. It was
reported that a vehicle was stolen in their jurisdiction, and that the vehicle's GPS system
was showing it to be in the area of Silver Lake Rd in Hollis. Officer Wallent located the
vehicle traveling on Farley Rd. Officer Wallent attempted to stop the vehicle which fled from
him after he activated his emergency lights. During pursuit, the vehicle did stop a couple
times, only to flee again.

The pursuit ended when it turned onto Arbor Lane, a cul de sac with no exit. The driver,
identified as Shawn Cadieux, 38, of Merrimack NH, was taken into custody. He is charged
with Receiving Stolen Property, Disobeying an Officer, and Resisting Arrest. Cadieux was
processed and ordered held on Preventive Detention. He was then transported to the
Hillsborough County House of Corrections to await his arraignment at the Hillsborough
County Superior Court, Southern District.

Cadieux will most likely be facing charges in Manchester and Derry as well. It is alleged
that on 12/12/22, he stole a vehicle in Manchester. He then traveled to Derry, where he
entered a business and proceeded to cause damages and commit an assault. He then

allegedly stole the vehicle that was found in Hollis.

The Hollis Police Department would like to thank the Amherst, Brookline, Derry, and
Manchester Police Departments for their assistance in this investigation.



